
From the Principal’s desk 

What a great start to the year we have had! It was so exciting for both staff and 
students to return last week.  The smiles and happy greetings of bot staff and 
students confirmed that we were all glad to return. All of our classes are very 
settled and working really hard already. 
 

New Staff 
This year we welcomed three new staff members: 
Assistant Principals– Karina Brown and Ben Smith 
Classroom Teacher– Taylor Pentecost 
 
We hope that they soon feel part of the Leppington community and enjoy their 
time here. 
 

Classes for 2022 
This year we have commenced with 10 classes but due to the growth in our 
area this could change during the year. 
 

Our 2022 Staff 
School Executive 
Principal –Mrs Christine Easther 
Assistant Principals– Mrs Hayley Corvini, Mr Ben Smith, Mrs Karina Brown,  
                                       Mrs Melissa Holmes (Relieving) 
Assistant Principal Curriculum and Learning– Mrs Megan Burgess (Relieving) 
 

RFF/ Support Staff 
Mrs Leanne Beard, Mr Ben Smith, Mrs Emmy Bui, Mrs Jessie Yaccoub,  
Miss Pieri 
 

SLSO’s– 
Mrs Donna Wagg, Mrs Yvette Wood, Mrs Suzanne Gaut, Miss Susanah Elasmar, 
Miss Taylor Tohmah, Mrs Desiree Tendera, Mrs Denise Young 
 

Office Staff 
SAM– Mrs Trish Zanetic 
SAO– Mrs Keryn Dixon, Mrs Trish Spennati, Mrs Denise Young 
 
I’m sure that with such an amazing staff our students and our families will be 
well supported at Leppington PS. 
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School Leaders 
Our new student leaders were announced at Presentation  
Day last year.  
They are: 

School Captains—Bunmi Fagbemi and Rohind 
Pandithurai 
Vice-Captains—Elizabeth Charles and Annabelle Abboud 

Congratulations to our new school leaders.  
They will be presented with their badges  at the  
Induction Ceremony in Week 5. 
 

Meet the Teacher 
Unfortunately we are unable to conduct our usual  
Meet the Teacher afternoon due to COVID restrictions.  
However over the next few days all teachers will send out an information poster introducing themselves. 
 
Class Dojo 
Now that all classes have been finalised class teachers will have invited parents to join their class dojo. This 
is the online platform that our school uses to communicate with parents. All notes, newsletters etc are 
posted on Class Dojo and you are able to communicate with your child’s teacher  
 
Kindergarten 2022 
Last Thursday we also welcomed 38 new kindergartens and they have settled in very well as if they have 
been here forever. Already they have made friends, tried out the playground equipment, played in the sand 
pit, enjoyed time in the play hub and in class have already begun their learning journey. I have also had 
them come to visit me in my office and I look forward to seeing their work ,listening to them read or even 
reading their stories in the future. It always amazes me how much kindergarten learns in a year. 
 
Uniform News 
Thank you to parents for ensuring our students have returned looking so fantastic in their uniforms. It is a 
school expectation that students wear the correct uniform every day as it shows respect fand pride in our 
school. This includes black shoes except on sport days, the school hat and the school jumper and jackets.  
All of our uniforms are sold through the school office, can be ordered through the Spriggy school Ap and 
will be given to your child to bring home.  
 
Crunch & Sip 
Students are encouraged to bring a piece of fruit or 
vegetable to eat at this break, usually at 10 a.m.  
Please ensure that your child has some fresh fruit or 
vegetable to eat at this time. 
 
Library News 

Although our library is not yet completed with our improvements our students are 
able to borrow books. Students have been advised as to their library day and that 
they need a library bag to carry their books home. Please encourage your child to 
borrow each week.  
 
At the end of last year we still had a large number of library books missing. Please 
have a look and see if your child still has overdue books.  It is really important that 
library books are returned  so that other students can borrow them. 
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School Improvements 
Over the holidays we have added many improvements to our school environment. Many of the changes we 
had scheduled to be completed earlier but due to COVID were delayed. All of our changes have made 
significant improvements to our school environment. Our library has undergone enormous renovation with 
the ceiling painted white instead of the dark wood, new shelving, new carpet and hopefully new furniture 
in the next couple of weeks. We have also organised for a new playground to be installed beside the library 
later this year.  
 

Our students love our new changes! 
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Community Notices 
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